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Youth Advisory Board Minutes
17:30 – 19:00, Monday 11th January 2016 at Holt Youth Project, Holt.
Attendees: Anastasia Twigg, Sasha Smee, Tabby Smee (representing NNYAB’s Young Commissioners), Brian Hannah, Jo Todd, Nula Cooper, Sonia Shutter, Joy Ademola, Rebecca Champion and Rob Whitwood.
Apologies:  Emily Lown, Lynn Friel, Mike Beard, Julie Alford, Sharon Matthews.
1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions/Minutes

After welcoming members and passing on apologies, we did a round robin to introduce ourselves. Minutes of the last meeting were agreed with no matters arising.
2. Update on the YAB Youth & Community Development Worker posts. (AT)

It has been agreed by Norfolk County Council to fund the post for the 2016-17          financial year.  There is no further information at this point with regard to the commissioning fund or continuing the funding for the Positive Activities for Young People. 

3. Overview of current provision (A.T)

Please see accompanying document . Members discussed matters arising from each section of the document. 
· The Mental Health project has now begun and YMCA, who are delivering the project, have asked for support in making contacts to promote the project. 

· It would be good to see an initial action plan for the development of the MH project, however this information should form part of the first quarterly report which needs to be submitted before the first payment of YAB funding is released.

· The young commissioners would like to develop the existing NNYAB’s Facebook to promote the work of the YAB however we do not have access to the password.  J.T. stated that it was unlikely this would be found as she had been searching for it whilst in her previous role working for the YAB. 

Action:-J.A. to contact Richard Gowler to enquire about the password or if this was not available, ask him to close it down to enable the YAB to create a new Facebook page. 

· We discussed having links on the Facebook page to the Individual and Group Small Grant Fund application process to enable wider access to it as it has had limited applications. S.S. noted that it was a deliberate decision by the YAB not to promote it too widely as it is only a small fund however there was general agreement that it needs to be more accessible. Many of the YABs have their small grants promoted/administered by the Norfolk Community Foundation and some members thought that this might be the case for NN. A.T. thought this was unlikely as this fund is held similarly to all NNYAB’s funding and was informed that the process had remained in house.  R.W. identified that trying to manage all these elements alone could be time-consuming and that we could consider developing a marketing strategy.  It was noted that this is already  happening to some extent by getting leaflets out again and distributing these more widely and through word of mouth, encouraging young commissioners to talk to other young people they know and visiting schools and youth projects.
· It was mentioned that all minutes were supposed to go to Momentum to be included on their website. A.T. was unaware of this.
Action:-A.T. to contact Momentum and forward minutes for inclusion on their website.
· In respect of considering MAP’s proposal to match fund the PAYP project in NN with the NNYAB, it was agreed that we still need further information in terms of our current and emerging needs across the area, what is actually being delivered and undertaking some comparison of existing provision within and between areas, including costs. 
Action:-A.T. to meet with Wendy Ellis from MAP.
4. Update from the young commissioners. (S.S/T.S)
The individual and group small grants fund has been reviewed by the young commissioners at their last meeting in terms of the current process, criteria and upper limit. It was felt that the upper limit of £600.00 should remain but that the threshold for requiring young people to make a personal presentation in support of their application should be raised from £150.00 to £300.00, and that the personal presentation could be interpreted more creatively than undertaking a face to face meeting to increase accessibility. These proposed changes were agreed by the board.

The young commissioners are also planning for the residential training activity at the Kingswood Centre, 15-17th Feb although unfortunately only a few are able to attend due to the prior commitments of some of the young commissioners. A.T will be using this as an opportunity to recruit some new members. 
Young commissioners were concerned that if the commissioning fund allocated was reduced and eventually disappeared they would not have a role.  This was explored at their last meeting and they were able to identify a number of aspects to their role besides commissioning e.g. quality assessment, research, advice.
5. A.O.B. 
Brian thanked Tabby for the excellent response she made on the county council’s financial proposals.

Next meeting:-
      February 15th, Kingswood Centre, Overstrand 15.45 p.m.-17.15 p.m.  
      Please report to reception/customer services on arrival.
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